APPROVED BY COMMITTEE 6/17/2021

An emergency meeting of the University Advancement Committee of the Board of Visitors of Old Dominion University was held on Wednesday, April 21, 2021, at 11:00 a.m., to discuss or transact business statutorily required or necessary to continue operations of the Board [:)-epd (o0.004 Tc 0.004 Tc 0.0

Mr. Dan Genard, Associate Vice President for Advancement reviewed the revisions to Policy 1801. The State of Virginia requires new language to be added to policies regarding governing boards, acceptance of terms and conditions associated with donations, gifts and other private philanthropic support. An additional item that needs to be added is the BOV shall be informed and approve of gifts that direct academic decision-making or gifts of \$1,000,000 or more that impose a new obligation on the institution. Mr. Genard also noted that naming a chair position needs to be updated that the endowment gift provides a significant salary supplement versus entire compensation. A motion was made by Ms. Lisa Smith and seconded by Mr. Jay Harris to approve the revisions to BOV Policy 1801 as presented and were approved by roll-call vote

alumni volunteer opportunities in the last year which were Admitted Students Postcard Campaign (120 volunteers), Student Care Campaign (58 volunteers) and presenters and panelists for virtual event (44 volunteers).

Ms. Jefferson reviewed communication methods for alumni that includes a monthly E-Newsletter that reaches 79,598 alumni, 70 monthly email communications and nearly 100 social media posts (Facebook, Instagram and Twitter) monthly. The ODUAA works with 10 academic and non-academic programs to send newsletters throughout the year. Ms. Jefferson discussed the Langley Federal Credit Union Affinity credit card. The ODUAA receives \$10 per card activated, \$25,000 a year for scholarships and \$15,000 a year for event sponsorships from Langley. She reviewed key partnerships with student engagement events like Virtual Career and Network Discussions, Speed Networking and ODU Day volunteering. The ODUAA also partnered with Athletics to merge the Sports Hall of Fame event into the Alumni Honors Dinner. There is also collaborations with Admissions for alumni to send welcome post cards to committed students, participating in Open House events, and hosting Alumni/Student Send-Off events.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 12:16 p.m.